
Additional Information

It has been a privilege to serve as Councilor for Coastal Ward over the past 4 years. I respectfully seek your 
continued support. I bring experience in environmental science, government, and small business, together 
with a strong commitment to effective governance.

I have lived in the Ward since 1999. The changes have been remarkable, but it continues to offer a lifestyle 
with few comparisons. The popularity of the recent opening of the Dawesville Community Centre and the 
foreshore playground highlight the importance of sustained and planned investment in community 
infrastructure. I want the activation of the Southeast Dawesville Channel and Peel-Yalgorup National Park, 
recognizing the significant benefits these assets could offer residents and visitors.

Additionally, I advocate for further activation of Mandurah's City Centre - enhancing public spaces and 
fostering private investment- and remain committed to supporting the completion of the Hall Park Leisure 
Precinct.

I have approached my responsibilities as Councilor with dedication and a strong sense of duty. I show up 
prepared and take advantage of all briefings between formal meetings to both learn and influence policy 
positions. If elected to a second term, I will maintain this commitment while gradually retiring from other 
obligations to allow even more focus on Council matters.

I am unaffiliated with any political party and mt campaign is fully self-funded. I believe that valuable ideas can 
come any source and that respectful dialogue is essential to functioning democracy.

Should I be re-elected, I am committed to serving the full term and will not pursue State of Federal office at 
the expense of my obligations to the residents of the Ward.


